
 

 

 

 

 

Event Report for the Photographic Tour 

“Photowalk to Katas Raj Temples & Kalar Kahar” 

by the 

Still & Film Society in association with TAMRON lenses PAKISTAN 

held on 11th November 2018 

 

The Still and Film Society Lahore, in association with Tamron lenses Pakistan, organized a one day Photographic 

Study Tour to “Katas Raj Temples and Kalar Kahar”. University of Veterinary and Animal Sciences provided us 

with a 52 seat capacity bus however the POL was given by the students. A ticket of PKR 1699/- was fixed which 

covered the expenses of Breakfast, Lunch, Refreshments, Sky Lanterns, Fuel Expenses and Bus Service Charges 

as well as motorway toll taxes for all the students. 

45 students registered for this event and joined in the event. Dr. Saadat Ali, Assistant Professor from the IBBT 

was the faculty advisor for this tour. 

The bus left the outdoor at sharp 08:30 AM. Breakfast was given at Bhera interchange. Then we reached Katas 

Raj Temples after breakfast. Students took photographs of the temples along with group photos. Then we left 

for Kalar Kahar. Refreshments were given in the way. However the bus met an accident with a vehicle and faced 

damage to the front, back, right side and one of the rear tires burst but the bus was in control and the students 

faced no injury. 

After reaching Kalar Kahar, dinner was served at TDCP Kalar Kahar. Tea was served after the dinner. Then we 

launched sky lanterns at the bank of Kalar Kahar Lake and then we headed back towards Lahore via Grand Trunk 

Road or National Highway Number 5. We reached city campus a little late because of the detour of GT road, as 

the shortcut road was under construction and that road was unsafe for the bus. 

Application for the hostel girls entry was given to the girls hostel warden. The faculty advisor, Dr. Saadat Ali 

accompanied the girls for entrance into the hostels. The bus was refueled with a full tank and parked into the 

university. It was altogether an amazing event but due to some detours, road problems and the accident, the 

schedule was disturbed.  

In the end, all the students were happy and enjoyed a lot. We hope to arrange more trips but without any 

problems. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Team SAFs. 


